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MATERIAL UNCERTAINTY RELATED TO GOING CONCERN BY INDEPENDENT 
AUDITORS ON THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR THE FINANCIAL YEAR ENDED 30 
SEPTEMBER 2020 
 

Pursuant to Rule 704(5) of the Listing Manual of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading 
Limited (the “SGX-ST”), the board of directors (the “Board”) of Keong Hong Holdings 
Limited (the “Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce 
that its independent auditor, BDO LLP, have included a Material Uncertainty Related to 
Going Concern section in their Independent Auditor’s Report dated 23 December 2020 (the 
“Independent Auditors’ Report”) on the audited financial statements of the Group for the 
financial year ended 30 September 2020 (the “FY2020 Financial Statements”).  The 
Independent Auditors’ Report and the FY2020 Financial Statements will form part of the 
Company’s Annual Report for FY2020 (the “FY2020 Annual Report”).  The opinion of the 
Auditors is not modified in respect of this matter. 
 
A copy of the Independent Auditors’ Report, together with an extract of the relevant note to 
the FY2020 Financial Statements, are attached to this announcement as Appendix 1 and 
Appendix 2, for reference.  Notwithstanding the above comments from the Auditors, the 
Board in assessing the appropriateness of the going concern assumptions of the Group and 
the Company, is of the view that the use of going concern assumption to prepare the 
FY2020 Financial Statements are appropriate based on the following factors: 
 
i) The repayment of shareholders loans by its joint venture will be received within the 

next nine months from the financial year ended 30 September 2020; 

 
ii) The adequacy of funds required to meet its debt obligations and working capital 

requirements is based on the 18-months projected cash flows for the Group from 1 
October 2020. 

 
iii) The Group has unutilised banking facilities amounting to $30,490,000 which is 

available for drawdown when necessary. 

 
The Board confirms that to the best of its knowledge and belief, all material and sufficient 
information has been disclosed and announced for trading of the Company’s shares to 
continue in an orderly manner, and confirm that all material disclosures has been provided 
for trading of the Company’s shares to continue. 
 
Shareholders of the Company are advised to read the Independent Auditors’ Report 
together with the FY2020 Audited Financial Statements of the Group in the Company’s 
FY2020 Annual Report, which will be released to SGXNet and dispatched to the 
shareholders on 6 January 2021. 



 
 
 
 
 
In the meantime, the Board wishes to advise Shareholders and potential investors to 
exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company.  In the event of any doubt, 
they should consult their stockbrokers, bank managers, solicitors, accountants or other 
professional advisers.  
 
 
 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD 
 
 
Lo Swee Oi 
Company Secretary 
 
30 December 2020 

 



 
 

Appendix 1 : Independent Auditors’ Report FY2020 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Appendix 2 : Relevant note to the Audited FY2020 Financial Statements 
 
 
 

 


